Dear [name of MP],
I am writing as one of your constituents who lives aboard a boat on our inland waterways. I am deeply troubled by the Canal & River Trust's (CRT) proposal to raise boat licence fees above inflation for the next 5 years, as well as introduce a surcharge for boaters without a permanent mooring.
Many of our community don’t need or want a permanent mooring, we love to move from place to place without a mooring tying us down. However, even if we wanted permanent moorings, they are scarce across the canal network, with waiting lists that can stretch for years, not to mention the skyrocketing cost. The CRT's planned surcharge will unfairly discriminate against the traditional itinerant boating community. As the National Bargee Travellers Association has stated: 
‘For CRT, 12% of its income is from licence fees, 2.4% from boaters without a permanent mooring. These new surcharges are relatively inconsequential for CRT,  but potentially life-changing for a largely marginalised community of itinerant boat dwellers, some of whom face being priced off the waterways they call home. It is for this reason we believe the surcharge is not about money, but is about the CRT's attempt to slowly remove boat dwellers without permanent moorings from the waterways.’
This rise in fees comes at a time when facilities we need to survive; water, waste disposal and rubbish are being reduced and removed. The condition of the canals themselves are also deteriorating, locks are often leaky or broken, some canals need dredging, dog waste bins have been removed, and towpath maintenance is declining.  Simply put, it is wildly irresponsible for CRT to be charging us more when the service we receive is substandard and worsening year on year. 
Another example of the paradoxical actions and mismanagement of the CRT is the £250,000 they spent enforcing extensive “no mooring” areas in so-called ‘safety zones’, areas they decided were unsafe to moor (despite being used with no issue for decades) while simultaneously raising licence fees, removing facilities and claiming they were doing so because they lacked funding. I believe this was another attack on my community, they are wielding their power over us in an attempt to drive us off the waterways.
As a community, we are unique, attractive to visitors to the canal and river network (many people visit to see the myriad of different boats) and we increase the safety of towpaths as people are less likely to attempt crime where there are witnesses. This safety aspect largely comes from the itinerant boating community as the vast majority of our moorings are on the public towpath.
As a charitable organisation, CRT's own articles of association state that it exists to "promote sustainable development in the vicinity of any Inland Waterway for the benefit of the public, in particular by: the improvement of the conditions of life in socially and economically disadvantaged communities in such vicinity." Yet these proposals seem aimed at pricing some of the most economically disadvantaged members of the boating community out of their homes. 
I understand the need for CRT to maintain revenue streams. However, consecutive above-inflation fee rises and discriminatory surcharges disproportionately impact itinerant boat dwellers like me. If an increase of 1% was imposed across all boat licences it would generate the same income as the proposed 25% surcharge on itinerant boat dwellers, again I stress that for CRT this is not about the money. Many of us have no choice but to cruise continuously due to financial difficulty. CRT's plans threaten your poorest constituents. 
I would greatly appreciate the opportunity to discuss this issue further with you. As my elected representative, I hope you can engage with CRT and request they reconsider these damaging proposals. The canal network belongs to us all, not just a privileged few.
Please let me know if you have availability in your schedule to meet. Protecting the boating community from these plans is incredibly important to me and many others in your constituency.
I look forward to your reply and hopefully meeting you soon to discuss this urgent matter.
Yours sincerely,
[Your name]
